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To Whom It May Concern:
1931 N. Meacham Rd.
Suite 100 Attached, as requested, please find a copy of the report titled ““ Breeds of dogs involved
Schaumburg, IL in fatal human attacks in the United States between 1979 and 1998 and published in the
601734360 September 15, 2000 issue of the Journal of the American V eterinary Medical Association.
phone 847.925.8070 In your review of this report, please be cognizant of the following:
800.248.2862
fax 847.925.1329 e This study was NOT conducted by the American Veterinary Medical Association,

but by individual investigators from the Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention, the Humane Society of the United States, and the American
Veterinary Medical Association. The report underwent the standard review
process required for publication of scientific reports published in the Journal of the
AVMA.

www.avma.org

e In contrast to what has been reported in the news media, the data contained
within this report CANNOT be used to infer any breed-specific risk for dog
bite fatalities (e.g., neither pit bull-type dogs nor Rottweilers can be said to be
more “dangerous” than any other breed based on the contents of this report). To
obtain such risk information it would be necessary to know the numbers of each
breed currently residing in the United States. Such information is not available.

e Data in this report indicate that the number of dogs of a given breed associated
with fatal human attacks varies over time, further suggesting that such data should
not be used to support the inherent “dangerousness” of any particular breed.
More than 25 breeds have been involved in fatal human attacks over the 20-year
period summarized in this report.

e [Fatal attacks represent a small proportion of dog bite injuries to humans and,
therefore, should not be the primary factor driving public policy concerning
dangerous dogs.

e Strategies that can be used in an effort to prevent dog bites include enforcement
of generic, non-breed-specific dangerous dog laws, with an emphasis on
chronically irresponsible owners; enforcement of animal control ordinances such
as leash laws; prohibition of dog fighting; encouraging neutering; and school-
based and adult education programs that teach pet selection strategies, pet care
and responsibility, and bite prevention.

A copy of this report has been provided by the publisher for your convenience. 1t may not be reproduced in
any manner, including (but not limited to) reprinting, photocopying, electronic storage or transmission or
uploading onto the Internet. 1t may not be redistributed, amended, or overprinted, nor may it be attached
to other documents containing company information or promotional messages.
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The 2000 study was not directly released to the American public. Instead, it was published in an AVMA journal (JAVMA), a private technical journal for veterinarians. This confused the U.S. media at that time, which initially called the study, “by the American Veterinary Medical Association.” The AVMA even had to release a statement, along with a copyright notice to press members who requested a copy. The “Special Report” to the American people could not even be freely distributed due to the AVMA copyright.


